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	SGSL Board of Directors Meeting

	
	SGSL meeting room Panthorn Park

	
	Tuesday September 10, 2013  @ 7:00 PM



 DOCVARIABLE "compname" \* MERGEFORMAT  DOCVARIABLE "Issuedate" \* MERGEFORMAT ATTENDENCE
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CALL TO ORDER
Janet Zezut called the meeting to order at 705 as Vinny’s game is running late. 
SECRETARY’S REPORT

Secretary TJ Ricciardi
Collected attendance record
Janet motioned to accept meeting notes from last meeting, Mark seconded. 

TREASURER’S REPORT

Treasurer Eric St. Amand
· Eric handed out treasure’s report in the new format for review by all members.
· At present we are a little under on yearly revenue due to lower attendance but still good for year, $19,000 in account with no outstanding bills.

· Jen provided $3,000 toward our scholarship from her annual college show case.
· We received town funds of $13,400, a little more than last year.
· Taxes were filed first week of august.
· Janet motioned to accept John Zazzaro  seconded.
VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT

 Nicole St Armand 
·  Nothing to report.  
VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Vice President Janet Zesut
· The annual college showcase hosted by Jen was this past weekend, Lightening and SGSL volunteers ran the concession stand, the HS girls softball booster club will receive $1,800 from the total of $3,600 in total revenue for the event.  50 % goes to SGSL to cover expenses.  

· We need to get motivated on the issue of the open board positions, elections are in 2 months.  The past year was run primarily with only 5 people and was extremely demanding.  Need to put out a blunt email to the masses to underscore the severity of the need for volunteers.
FIELD MAINTENCE REPORT
Field Manager Dean Olsen , Kevin Rogers
· Nothing to report  
PLAYER AGENT REPORT
Nicole St Armand

·  Nothing to report 
EQUIPMENT/SAFETY REPORT
Equipment Manager   
· Nothing to report
Concession Stand Report 

Concession stand manager Janet Zesut
·   See notes from VP regarding college showcase and bids from Kevin under new business. 
OLD BUSINESS UPDATES
NEW BUSINESS
President Vinny Greco 

·  Paul Macala requested we earmark money for the college scholarships, Vinny suggested we reduce next year due to expected $13-15K for concession stand upgrades the town is requiring SGSL to complete.  Janet suggested 3 for $1,000 verses 4 for 750.  All agreed 3 for 1000, John Macala motioned and Janet seconded all agreed.  
· Paul Macala mentioned he has a $1,500 advertiser for the brown building, Bobbie’s sprocket on Meriden Waterbury road.  We need to complete this process.  
· Paul is looking for approval of field use for next august 22, 23, and 24th for Athena annual event that brings in sponsorship, field and building maintenance to SGSL. For the record this annual event brings with it significant facilities maintenance and field improvements to host the event.  Mark motioned to accept and Jim Sarantides seconded all agreed.

· Kevin Rogers presented the many quotes for the concession stand upgrades the town is expecting SGSL to accomplish before next season begins.

· Three quotes in total, for fire suppression system.  Allstate appears to be leading the others in overall effort. Allstate also does our annual inspection.  Kevin will coordinate with fire marshal, the permits are required to be completed by vendors.   Jim Sarantides motioned, Janet seconded, all agreed.
· For the hood bids we are saving considering money by not going all the way to the roof.  We have learned we can accomplish the requirements by sealing two of the windows on second floor without impacting the usability of the second floor.    
· The Soccer concession representatives did not return our calls to aid us in our decisions for hood vendors.

· Jim and TJ expressed concern over labor line items.  Both stated we should require fixed bid for all projects to prevent cost overruns.  Kevin is leaning toward Squires for the work.
· Vinny has 2 electricians able to volunteer their time for the upgrades to concession stand.
· Kevin still needs to get a few quotes on small items.

· Jim Sarantides suggested we take all final bids and send to the town to see if there is any town money available for these town required upgrades.  Jim offered to author the letter.  All agreed this was a good idea.  
· For the hoods we are allocating $10,500 to Kevin to determine final bid with the stipulation this will be fixed bid only.  Janet motioned, Jim Sarantides seconded, all agreed. 
· Kevin will get all numbers to Jim for him to create the document for Vinny to take to park’s and rec looking for availability of funds to offset our costs.
·  Paul suggested we talk to Joe from dirt doctor to have the dual axel gator fixed and tuned.  Jim motioned to accept, John Zazzaro seconded, all agreed.
ADJOURN MEETING

John Zazzaro Motioned to adjourn, Jim seconded.  The next meeting is scheduled for October 8th at 730 pm at Panthorn park.  .
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R SGSL Board member attendance record for September 10, 2013

Board Members please initial next to your name
Guests please write your full name in the column on the right

BOARD MEMBERS initials GUESTS

Arduini, Bob

Arduini, Bob

Baroni, George

Baroni, George

Beaupre, Ed

Beaupre, Ed

Biedler, John

Biedler, John

D'Andrea, Mike

Falk, Paul

Ferrante, Jim

Greco. Vinny (President) /&

Kelly, Dave

Marotto, Donna

Mason, Glenn

Mirando, Rick
QOlsen, Dean(field Manager)

Parks, Ralph
Paterson, John

]

Paul Macala o T et
Paul Macala (Scholarship !
Committee)

Przybylski, Bruno

Ricciardi, TJ (Secretary) 71

Rich Daniels ( Equipment / Safety
Mgr)

Rocha, Mark MLK,

Rogers, Kevin (Field Maintenance) A&

Sarantides, Amy

Sarantides, Jim =7 3

St. Amand, Eric (Treasurer)

St. Amand, Nicole (Player Agent &
VP )

Dave V (SP to be coeerected)

White, Bruce
White, Michelle

Zazzaro, John Cat 4
5

Zesut, Bill V4
Zesut, Janet (VP and Temporary )/L %j//

Concession Stand Manager)
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